
February 10, 2005 meeting, 
 
 
The Town of Franklin Board of Aldermen had a special meeting on Thursday, February 10, 2005 
at 12:30 P.M. at the First United Methodist Church.  The purpose of the meeting was to consider 
the following item:  reading and signing a proclamation proclaiming Thursday, February 10, 
2005 as the official opening of the “Sesquicentennial Celebration of Franklin”.  Mayor Joe 
Collins, Aldermen Verlin Curtis, Edwin Hall, Billy Mashburn, Charles Roper, Bob Scott and Jim 
Williamson were present.   

 
Official Reading and Signing of Proclamation 
 
During the opening ceremony, Mayor Collins read the proclamation.  Mayor Collins, Alderman 
Curtis, Alderman Hall, Alderman Mashburn, Alderman Roper, Alderman Scott and Alderman 
Williamson signed the proclamation proclaiming Thursday, February 10, 2005 as the official 
opening of the “Sesquicentennial Celebration of Franklin” and ask that all of our citizens join 
in this observance and celebration.  A copy of the proclamation is attached. 
 
Adjournment 
 
The ceremony ended at 2:00 P.M. 
 
 
 
  
 
  
        ______________________________ 
        Joe Collins, Mayor 
 
 
        ______________________________ 
        Janet A. Anderson, Town Clerk 
 


